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 U.S. Department of Justice 
 
 National Security Division 
 
 
Foreign Investment Review Section Washington, D.C.  20530 
 
 June 30, 2021 
By E-File 
 
Ms. Marlene H. Dortch 
Federal Communications Commission 
45 L St. N.E. 
Washington, D.C. 20554 
 
 

Re: Telesat Canada/Telesat Corporation, FCC File Nos.  
ITC-T/C-20201215-00208                             SAT-T/C-20201215-00145 
SES-T/C-20201215-01389                            SES-T/C-20201215-01390 
SES-T/C-20201215-01391                            SES-T/C-20201216-01411 
SES-T/C-20201216-01412                            SES-T/C-20201216-01413  
(TT 21-001 to -008) 

 
 
Dear Ms. Dortch: 
 

The Commission is notified that the applicant for the above-referenced application has 
requested and received an extension of time to provide complete responses to questions posed by 
the Committee for the Assessment of Foreign Participation in the United States 
Telecommunications Services Sector (“Committee”).1    

 
On June 28, 2021, Applicant Telesat Canada/Telesat Corporation requested a two-week 

extension of time to provide responses.  The Committee has granted the Applicant’s request for 
an extension and has extended the initial review period by fourteen days.  As such, the initial 
review of the above-referenced application will conclude on or before August 6, 2021. 
 

Thank you for your consideration. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
/s/ Alice Suh Jou 
Alice Suh Jou 
Attorney Advisor 
Foreign Investment Review Section 
U.S. Department of Justice 

                                                 
1 See attached notification of the Chair. 



  

2 
 

 
 
 

 
cc: FCC-TTelecom@fcc.gov  

David Krech (david.krech@fcc.gov) 
Denise Coca (Denise.Coca@fcc.gov) 
Adrienne McNeil (Adrienne.McNeil@fcc.gov) 
Applications.TT@usdoj.gov 
IP-FCC@HQ.DHS.GOV 
osd.pentagon.dod-cio.list.team-telecom@mail.mil  

 



 U.S. Department of Justice 
 
 National Security Division 
 
 
Foreign Investment Review Section Washington, D.C.  20530 
 
 
 
 

Telesat Canada/Telesat Corporation, FCC File Nos. 
ITC-T/C-20201215-00208                             SAT-T/C-20201215-00145 
SES-T/C-20201215-01389                            SES-T/C-20201215-01390 
SES-T/C-20201215-01391                            SES-T/C-20201216-01411 
SES-T/C-20201216-01412                            SES-T/C-20201216-01413 

(TT 21-001 to -008) 
 
 

Pursuant to Executive Order 13913 (Apr. 4, 2020), the Chair of the Committee for the 
Assessment of Foreign Participation in the United States Telecommunications Services Sector 
(“Committee”) is making a notification that the Committee has granted a request by the applicant 
in the above-referenced application for an extension of time to submit responses to the 
Committee’s questions. 
 

       

6/30/2021

X David Plotinsky
David Plotinsky
Acting Chief
Signed by: DAVID PLOTINSKY  

       David Plotinsky 
       Acting Chief 
       Foreign Investment Review Section 
       National Security Division 
       U.S. Department of Justice 
 
       Date: June 30, 2021 
 


